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     On Saturday, January 16, 

2016, Fort Fisher State Historic 

Site will observe the 151st anni-

versary of the 2nd battle of Fort 

F i s h e r  b y  u n v e i l i n g 

òDistinguished by their gallantry 

in action: Fort Fisherõs Medal of 

Honor Recipients.ó The pro-

gram will feature compelling 

authors and speakers, dozens of 

Union and Confederate reenac-

tors, special tours, and a new 

exhibit focusing on the 72 sol-

diers, sailors, and Marines who 

received the Medal of Honor 

for their actions at Fort Fisher 

near the end of the Civil War.  

          Free and open to the 

public, the program will be held 

from 10 am to 4 pm. The site 

will debut a new exhibit in the 

visitorõs center concentrating 

on the 72 soldiers, sailors, and 

Marines who received the Med-

al of Honor from June 1864 to 

January 1865. Although never 

presented to their recipients, five 

Medals of Honor on loan from the 

U.S. Navy will be among the articles 

featured in the exhibit, along with 

two others. 

     Of course it wouldnõt be an an-

niversary at Fort Fisher without 

ground-shaking cannon firings, so 

Exhibit, more to honor Fort Fisher vets at 151st event 
visitors can count on periodic 

blasts courtesy of the siteõs 32-

pounder rifled and banded cannon, 

the siteõs 12 pounder Napoleon 

cannon and a 10-pound Parrott 

Rifle. 

     If youõve ever had questions 

about Confederate currency, you 

wonõt want to miss the intriguing 

presentation by Buena, Vista, Va., 

native David Meisky, a reenactor 

and historian who portrays Wil-

liam òExtra Billyó Smith, a Confed-

erate general, businessman, and 

politician. 

     A former history major at 

George Mason University, Meisky 

is retired from the Fairfax County, 

Va., Public Library and loves spend-

ing his time living in the past. 

Meisky will speak at 11 am in the 

siteõs auditorium. At 2:30 pm, local 

historian and author Richard 

Triebe, will discuss Fort Fisher 

POWs in the auditorium. 

Gragg & Richard to headline Friendsô Annual Meeting 
     Members of the Friends of 

Fort Fisher and their guests are 

invited to attend the Annual 

Meeting on Saturday, January 16, 

2016 at the Courtyard by Mar-

riott Hotel in Carolina Beach. 

Join us for check-in, coffee and 

pastries beginning at 8:00 a.m. 

and then at 9:00 a.m. hear pro-

fessional genealogist Diane Rich-

ard, President of Mosaic Re-

search and Project Management, 

share tips for tracing your an-

cestors followed by author, histo-

rian and Director of Military and 

Veteran Studies at Coastal Caro-

lina University Rod Gragg speak-

ing on the heroes and veterans of 

Fort Fisher.  Meet your Board of 

Directors and other members, 

guests and Fort Fisher descend-

ants. Beginning at 10:30 a.m. 

members and  guests can listen to 

a site update and Friends report,  

/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ у 

wƻŘ DǊŀƎƎ 

5ŀǾƛŘ aŜƛǎƪȅ 

/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ мл 
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Dear Friends: 

 It is the New Year, and on Saturday, January 16 we will present our anniversary program com-

memorating the Battle of Fort Fisher. This will be the 151st anniversary; it is hard to believe the sesquicen-

tennial series is now behind us. But we are not slowing down. This year you can look forward to Civil 

War Trust Park Day on April 2, Confederate Memorial Day service on April 30, and the 75th anniversary 

program commemorating Fort Fisherõs role in World War II on October 15. And, of course, all summer 

long we will present our successful òJunior Reservesó childrenõs programs and the òBeat the Heató lecture 

series. We hope that you can make it to all of these great events. 

 Some of you may be aware of a tremendous change to our department. This winter it became official that elements of 

the Department of Environmental and Natural Resources have been transferred to Cultural Resources. We are now called the 

Department of Natural and Cultural Resources. Secretary Susan Kluttz explained òthis realignment will allow the DENR attrac-

tions and the DCR assets to bring their collective expertise, experience and talents together to strengthen our wonderful prop-

erties and to engage visitors to experience the best our state has to offer.ó So we welcome North Carolina State Parks, Aquari-

ums, the Zoo and Museum of Natural History to the family. I expect that all of our organizations will benefit from this collabora-

tion, but especially those here on Federal Point.  

 In closing, I encourage everyone to become a member of the Friends of Fort Fisher. The Friends are key to everything 

we do here and your participation is crucial. If you are already a member thank you so much for your continuing support. Come 

see us soon!  

          Sincerely,  

          Jim  

From the site manager, Jim Steele... 

T H E  P O W D E R  M A G A Z I N E  

 The North Carolina Civil War Atlas is a comprehensive full-color study of the impact of the war on the Tar Heel State, 

incorporating 99 original maps. The only state-level atlas of its kind, the book is a sesquicentennial project of the North Carolina 

Office of Archives and History. The large format (11óx17ó) volume highlights every significant military engagement and analyzes the 

warõs social, economic, and political consequences through tables, charts, and text. Manuscripts, election returns, newspapers, cen-

sus records, and other sources were used to prepare the narrative and compile the tabulated data. Every significant Civil War mili-

tary engagement in the state is highlighted in this lavishly illustrated, full-color, 200-page, hardbound volume. Available now in the 

Fort Fisher museum store for $85 per copy, plus tax. Get one now for the history lover on your Christmas list. 

Whatôs new in the Fort Fisher museum store? Why... 
THE OLD NORTH STATE AT WAR-THE NC CIVIL WAR ATLAS 
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As part of Civil War Trust Park Day 

2016, individual and group volunteers are need-

ed Saturday, April 2, from 8:30 to 1:00 pm to 

help beautify and preserve Fort Fisher State His-

toric Site, the largest earthen fortification in the 

Confederacy, which once protected the port of 

Wilmington and the vital blockade running trade 

on the Cape Fear River.  

Civil War Trust Park Day brings history 

enthusiasts together in an effort to help keep 

our nationõs heritage not only preserved, but 

pristine. Since 1996, the Civil War Trust has 

sponsored Park Day, an annual hands-on preser-

vation event to help Civil War ñ and now Rev-

olutionary War ñ battlefields and historic sites 

take on maintenance projects large and small.   

Volunteers aged 10 and up, of all ability 

levels, are encouraged to participate. Many activ-

ities are appropriate for groups such as scout 

troops, service clubs, and church youth groups. 

Volunteers will be treated to a free t-shirt and 

lunch provided by the Friends of Fort Fisher (the 

non-profit group which supports the site and 

makes all programming possible) along with its 

s u s t a i n i n g membersñTroy and Lori Barbour, Mike 

McCarley, Tammy and Jack Moore, Brian and Deedra Nun-

nally, Jim and Catherine Taylor, Patrick O. McCullough, For-

rest Goodman, Jr., Wilson Grab, and Ivarlee E. & Thomas E. 

Mulligan.  

All Park Day volunteers are asked to register in ad-

vance by calling the site at (910) 458-5538 or emailing 

john.moseley@ncdcr.gov. Gloves and tools will be provided. 

tŀǊƪ 5ŀȅ ƛǎ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ нΣ нлмс 
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T H E  P O W D E R  M A G A Z I N E  

 Thomas Taylor was the super-

cargo (ownerõs representative and load 

master) for the Anglo-Confederate 

Trading Company, one of the 

most successful blockade-

running firms of the Civil War. 

Due in no small part to Taylorõs 

resourceful vigilance the compa-

nyõs good fortune was remarka-

ble.  

 In fact, the enterprise 

was so profitable that it is re-

ported that in the fall of 1864 

that the company paid out divi-

dends to their investors 

amounting to 250 percent 

above the original cost of a 

share of stock. In the competi-

tive high stakes business of 

blockade-running both Taylor 

and the Anglo-Confederate 

Trading Company flourished; 

and though the company never 

operated more than four run-

ners at a time, over the course 

of the war its fleet of vessels 

would include the Banshee, Ban-

shee II, Will of the Wisp, Night 

Hawk, Stormy Petrel, Tristram 

Shandy and Wild Rover. Except-

ing one late war run after the 

fall of Fort Fisher, all of Taylorõs 

runs were either destined to, or 

departed from, Wilmington, 

North Carolina. In these com-

ings and goings the solicitous 

association that he fostered 

with Fort Fisher Commander 

Colonel William Lamb cannot 

be overstated.       

     In his book, Running the 

Blockade, Taylor described the exhilarat-

ing task of entering the Cape Fear River 

through New Inlet during the war, 

òNow the real excitement began, and 

nothing I have experienced can compare 

with it. Hunting, pig-sticking, steeple-

chasing, big-game shooting, polo ð I have 

done a little of each ð all have their 

thrilling moments, but none can ap-

proach running a blockade; and perhaps 

my readers can sympathize with my en-

thusiasm when they consider the dangers 

to be encountered, after three days of 

constant anxiety and little sleep in thread-

ing our way through a swarm of blockad-

ers, and the accuracy required to hit in 

the nick of time the mouth of a river only 

half a mile wide, without lights and with a 

coast-line so low and featureless that as a 

rule the first intimation we had of its 

nearness was the dim white line of the 

surf.ó 

     It was in April of 1863, his initial at-

tempt to run the blockade and his first 

run on the blockade-runner Banshee, 

that twenty-one year old Taylor re-

ceived his baptism of fire. It was also on 

this occasion that he first made 

the auspicious acquaintance of 

Colonel Lamb that was, òsoon to 

ripen into a warm friendship.ó 

After all, it was the propitious 

flash and roar of Fort Fisherõs 

guns, òlike music to our ears,ó 

that dissuaded the pursuing Fed-

eral gun boats from continuing 

their chase of the Banshee. In fact 

he may very well have had this 

incident in mind when he wrote 

of Lamb, òéand many a smart 

vessel did his skill and activity 

snatch from the very jaws of the 

blockaders. He came to be re-

garded by the runners as their 

guardian angel; and it was no 

small support in the last trying 

moments of a run to remember 

who was in Fort Fisher.ó 

     So indebted and grateful to 

Colonel Lamb were Taylor and 

his employer that at Thomasõ 

suggestion the firm subsequently 

presented Lamb with a battery of 

six Whitworth rifles. When har-

nessed to mules these long range 

field guns extended the reach of 

the fort exponentially.  

     They soon developed such a 

reputation both above and below 

the Mason and Dixon Line that 

until the fall of Fort Fisher the 

Confederates were successfully 

able to hold the Federal blockad-

ers at bay.     

     Taylor would go on to com-

plete eight round trip runs with the Ban-

shee. When she was finally captured on 

her ninth attempt in November of 1863 

the serendipitous Taylor was not 

aboard. By then, however, she had re-

turned a 700 per cent profit to her Eng-

lish owners, and Banshee II had been 

completed and was ready to join the 

companyõs fleet of runners.  

 /ŀǇǘŀƛƴ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊ 
hǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ ƛƳŀƎŜ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ CƻǊǘ CƛǎƘŜǊ {I{ 

ōȅ {ŀƭƭȅ [ŀƳō {Ŏƻǧ 

Meet Capt. Thomas Taylor, trusted comrade of Col.  
William Lamb and master at running the blockade 

/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ р 
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John Baptist Smith 

Tickets available for a $10 each 
Kids 12 and under free  

Limit of 25 tickets per tour    No advance tickets 
Proper shoes, water, & sunblock recommended; not ADA accessible 

/ǳǊŀǘƻǊ ƻŦ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ wŀȅ CƭƻǿŜǊǎ 
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All in all, Taylor made 28 trips through the blockade. His last 

run into the Cape Fear River occurred on December 28, 1864 

when the Banshee II and the Wild Rover passed through the 

midst of the Federal armada arrayed against Fort Fisher. The 

Christmas bombardment of Fort Fisher had just concluded 

and Taylor on board the Banshee II with a cargo of 600 barrels 

of pork and 1,500 boxes of meat ð enough to provision Leeõs 

army for a month, counted sixty-four Union ships. Ironically, 

both the Banshee II and the Wild Rover were property of the 

Anglo-Confederate Trading Company; they were the last two 

 blockade-runners to deliver their goods to Wilmington and 

successfully escape. After the war Taylor returned to England 

where he was given a partnership in the firm and a position in 

Bombay, India. He and Colonel Lamb (Taylorõs òguardian angel 

of blockade-runningó) would remain in touch for many years to 

come. 

     Today, what was most certainly Colonel Lambõs personal 

copy of Tom Taylorõs book, Running the Blockade is displayed in 

the Fort Fisher State Historic Site exhibit hall on loan from Mr. 

Larry Walker of Charlotte, NC. 

.ƭƻŎƪŀŘŜ wǳƴƴŜǊ .ŀƴǎƘŜŜ 

Thomas Taylor, master blockade runner continued from page 4 
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T H E  P O W D E R  M A G A Z I N E  

wŀȅ CƭƻǿŜǊǎ 

wŜǾΦ 5Ŝƴƴƛǎ [ŜǾƛƴ 

aƛŎƘŀŜƭ IŀǊŘȅ 

wƛŎƘŀǊŘ ¢ǊƛŜōŜ 

Dennis Griswold  

 The staff of Fort Fisher State 

Historic Site and several Friends of Fort 

Fisher board members enjoyed the privi-

lege of hosting a visit by NC Senator 

Brent Jackson (R-District 10) and his 

staff.  

 Senator Jackson is co-chairman 

of the Senate Appropriations/Base Budg-

et Committee, and the immediate past 

co-chairman of the Senate Appropria-

tions Subcommittee on Natural and Eco-

nomic Resources and the Senate Agricul-

ture/Environment/Natural Resources 

Committee. He is also co-chairman of 

the Joint Environmental Review Com-

mission, Joint Agriculture and Forestry 

Awareness Study Commission and the 

Agriculture and Rural Caucus of the 

North Carolina General Assembly.  Ad-

ditionally, Sen. Jackson sits on the Senate 

Finance Committee, Rules and Opera-

tions of the Senate Committee and Sen-

ate State and Local Government Com-

mittee. 

 Accompanied by NC Historic 

Sites Director Keith Hardison, Sen. Jack-

son and his staff braved less-than-ideal 

weather conditions to tour a number of 

sites overseen by his committee, includ-

ing Fort Fisher. Shortly after the tour, 

Sen. Jackson described his motives in a 

thank you note to site manager Jim 

Steele. He wrote, òMr. Steele, thank you 

for the tour of the Fort Fisher Historical 

Site last week. It is great to have such 

passionate citizens.  I was pleased to see 

the professional manner in which your 

operation is run ð it is a true asset to 

the state.  I believe that it is important 

for legislators to visit our state-owned 

sights and  tourist attractions in order to 

gain firsthand knowledge of the facilities 

that are affected by our decisions.  Our 

attractions are one of our major eco-

nomic drivers and help support our large 

tourism industry.  I appreciate the time 

you took to give us an in-depth tour and 

show us the behind the scenes 

operations of the fort. You all 

have done a nice job preserving 

the site and have an impressive 

wealth of knowledge about the 

fort and its history. Please do not 

hesitate to reach out to me or my 

office if we can ever be of service 

to you or any of your employees.  

Thank you, Brent.ó 

 Of this gestureñand for 

taking the time to see in person 

why Fort Fisher is the most visited 

state historic site in North Caroli-

nañwe say, no, thank you, Sena-

tor Jackson. Your support is criti-

cal and very much appreciated. 

Please come back and see us again 

soon.ñThe staff at Fort Fisher & 

the Friends of Fort Fisher 

IƛƎƘ ŀǘƻǇ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊǘΩǎ ǎƛȄǘƘ ǘǊŀǾŜǊǎŜΣ CƻǊǘ CƛǎƘŜǊ {ƛǘŜ aŀƴŀƎŜǊ WƛƳ {ǘŜŜƭŜΣ 
ƭŜƊΣ ƭŜŀŘǎ b/ {ŜƴΦ .ǊŜƴǘ WŀŎƪǎƻƴ όw-5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ млύ ƻƴ ŀ ǘƻǳǊ ƻŦ CƻǊǘ CƛǎƘŜǊΦ 

NC Senator Brent Jackson (R-District 10) tours Fort 
Fisher, offers thanks and support for siteôs mission 


